NORTH WALPOLE VILLAGE DISTRICT

Minutes of the Board of Commissioners Barbara O'Brien Patrick Kiniry Jacqueline Walker Office Tel: 603-445-2453

Date: March 06, 2018

Commissioners: Barbara O'Brien; Patrick Kiniry; Jacqueline Walker

Attendees: Bill Crawford, Fire; Bob McGuirk, Water; John Foster, ZAO; Shanc Lake, Zoning Chair.

Commissioners Meeting called to order at 7:10 pm by Com. O'Brien

Minutes of February 27, 2018 meeting approved as written.

FIRE:

Chief presented Tom Aiken as his new Deputy Fire Chief.
Chief also presented paperwork promoting three firefighters.
Chief turned in \$32 from shirt sales and \$40 from M. Pecor toward Class reimbursement.
Chief turned in February payroll totaling \$1,937.50 which was approved by the
Commissioners.

WATER:

Bob took water samples for bacteria and VOC's and sent them to Concord.

MISC:

Com O'Brien and Mr. Foster noted that they had received a letter from Attorney Kenyon through Attorney Hockensmith with questions regarding Mr. Gay's building permit. Mr. Foster advised that he had responded through e-mail stating that when the Courts issued a cease and desist order to Mr. Gay, the ZAO (Mr. Foster) advised that the length of the permit was delayed until such time as the court case was settled. As soon as the Court case was settled, the building permit was activated again, which gave Mr. Gay six months in which to start his project. Mr. Gay as put an excavator on his property and started work on March 6, 2018, well within the six month period.

Vachon (Auditors) will be at North Walpole on Monday, March 12 to Audit the Village's accounts.

Preston Young, from Governor Sununu's office forward information on the Silver Jacket organization regarding river erosion along the Connecticut River in response to a letter sent to the State by John Foster.

Com. Walker arrived at 7:45 pm from a meeting at the School.

ZONING:

7:55 PM Mr. Shane Lake, Zoning Chair arrived to discuss the possible request from Mr. Tom Call of 118 Church Street and the NHDOT for a permit to place a "vibrator" machine on the property at 118 Church street during the highway construction of Route 12. Mr. Foster, ZAO, was seeking some guidance as he was concerned about noise and what problems the vibration might cause in the area.

Mr. Lake advised that the machine was actual a compacting machine for testing the soil in the area of construction. He advised that the noise would be minimal as would the

vibration.

Motion by Com Walker and Seconded by Com Kiniry to adjourn the Meeting at 8:25 PM. All three in favor.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm

Respectfully Submitted, William H. Moses, Clerk

Approved:

(Note: These are unapproved minutes. Any corrections will be found in the Minutes of the next Commissioner's meeting.)

The North Walpole Village District prohibits discrimination on the basis of race, color, national origin, sexual orientation, religion, age, disability, and marital or family status.

The North Walpole Village District is an equal opportunity employer.